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WESTôS NEW SECURITY SYSTEM   By The Editor   

 

On October 2nd the new security system at Lafayette West was activated.  The idea was and is to provide a more 

secure work environment for everyone, both visitors and employees.  Doors unlock at 7:45 a.m. and re-lock at 

8:45 a.m.  The doors remain locked until 2:45 p.m. and they re-lock at 3:30 p.m.  Outside of these times, our 

visitors will need to follow the directions on the front door and ring the buzzer to gain admittance into the 

building.  When you are acknowledged, you will need to state whom you are visiting or whom you are picking 

up.  If you are dropping off someone you donôt need to come in with the employee.  Our employees know they 

need to put their things in their locker and go back to, or on to, work.  The black box closest to the door has a 

button in the lower right-hand corner that needs to be pushed.  That is the buzzer.  The front office will then 

answer the page, and the person will need to pull open the door and come in.  We are asking parents and staff to 

go over how to get in when you are late with your clients and family, and with any other staff that might be 

bringing them in late as well.  Learning how to do the procedure is just a matter of going over it several times 

with your client or family member.  Reviewing:  Doors are open from 7:45-845 a.m., then they re-lock.  Doors 

are open from 2:45-3:30 p.m., then they re-lock.  Folks are being trained that during breaks and lunch time they 

are to exit in and out the lunchroom doors, not the front door.  The front doors will be locked during break time 

and lunch time, and they alarm when someone goes in or out.  Trust me, you do not want to be the one to set off 

the alarm.  Also, it has been observed that employees sitting in the foyer have started to open the door before the 

visitor can use the buzzer.  Please ask them not to open the door for anyone who hasnôt rung the buzzer, as we are 

trying to teach people to the safety practices of a secure building.  As well, we have employees holding the door 

open for folks who were coming up the ramp, but were out of sight around the corner.  Again, this situation is not 

safe either as we canôt see who or what is coming.  We want to train our employees to learn secure practices and 

to practice those practices that mark a secure building.  We would really appreciate your cooperation. 

 

There is some frustration in this process for everybody, and we understand that 

frustration.  However, we need to give this system a chance to work, and 

several people have expressed their appreciation for the added safety that it 

hopefully will bring to all.  To your left is a picture of the button we were 

talking about above, and we have an arrow showing the button you push to call 

the office. 

  Thank you to everybody in advance for your cooperation and patience. 

    The very bottom right of the box is the one ï it has diagonal lines.  

ċPush the ñCallò button 
 

 

       

 

       
              Rob Libera       

     CEO & Executive Director 

rlibera@lafayetteindustries.com       
 

 
Tele:  636-227-5666 Ê  Fax:  636-227-9650  Ê E-mail:  lwc@lafayetteindustries.com Ê Check out our newsletter in living color at our web site: www.lafayetteindustries.com 

LINKED  

 

Mission:  The mission of Lafayette Industries is to provide employment opportunities 

to persons with developmental disabilities and to persons with other disabilities who are 
18 years or older. 

Goals:  Ê To provide a meaningful and productive work experience to persons who are 

disabled  Ê To maintain a safe and pleasant work environment  Ê To teach and to train 
persons with disabilities to acquire better work habits  Ê To enhance self-worth and 

dignity through employment  Ê To provide high-quality business service through 

packaging, light assembly and commercial mailings  Ê To operate the center in a 

professional, fiscally responsible manner  Ê To provide fair wages and good benefits 

http://www.lafayetteindustries.com/


 

 

     QUIANA WEBB                   By Sheila Zigrye 

 

      

On Thursday, October 12, 2017, Quiana Webb passed 

away suddenly at home.  She will be greatly missed by 

everyone here at the North location.  Quiana was always 

concerned about her perfect attendance.  Her many friends 

here wanted to say a few words.  Here are some of the 

comments from her friends: 

 

     Frank Jones:  I have known Quiana for 9 months.  We first met at College for Living, then here at Lafayette.  

She would come and check on me at break time. 

 

     Eddie Brown:  Quiana was my friend.  She is in my heart. 

 

     Anthony Williams:   We worked together, she is my friend.  We went to church together. 

 

     Pam Burton:  Quiana used to call me every day after work.  I love her and miss her. 

 

     Sandy Shaw:  We worked together for over 20 years.  We both worked at Universal Workshop on West 

Florissant.  Then here at Lafayette, where I was her supervisor.  She was a character, but I loved her. 

 

 

CANDICE BAKER GETS MARRIED  

 

 

 

       Above:  Paul Baker, Judy Baker 

                     (Candiceôs mom), Mindy Proctor 

 

       Left:   Joe and Candice Lewis 



NEW INCOME TAX RULES???          By Dick Kallemeier 

 

     There is much discussion about tax reform and if it happens when will it be 

effective.  Regardless of how much and when, tax returns will still be required and will 

be due the 15th of April. 

 

     As your tax forms arrive, collect all income forms (W2, 1099R, Social Security, SSI 

Letter, Interest, Dividends, Capital Gains), adjustments to income (IRA contribution, 

student loan interest, etc.), Real Estate Tax receipts, rent receipts, proof of medical insurance and premium 

expenses (forms 1095A or B), and if you itemize (mortgage interest, charity gifts including volunteer mileage and 

expenses, medical expenses including mileage).  Also needed for each person listed on the tax return is a driverôs 

license or state photo ID, Social Security card, proof of age, direct deposit account numbers and a copy of last 

yearôs tax return. 

 

     Many Lafayette employees owe no tax but may be eligible for the Earned Income Tax Credit and possibly the 

Missouri Property Tax Credit (Circuit Breaker).  A review of the employeeôs income and disability status 

determines eligibility for the earned income credit.  The Property Tax Credit must have a real estate tax receipt, or 

a statement of rent paid from the landlord and proof of disability.  Federal income, state income and property tax 

credit (if applicable) forms are completed as one package. 

 

     If you are over 70İ:  donôt forget to take your IRA mandatory distribution, and if you use an IRS identity PIN 

it should be received in December.  Tax returns will be completed on the IRS computer tax preparation system 

and efiled with the IRS.  This free tax preparation service is offered by the AARP Tax Aide Foundation . 

 

 

 

 

 

 

DEADLINE FOR SIGNING UP FOR ST. JOHNõS PARTY IS FRIDAY, NOVEMBER 24TH! 

----------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

ST. JOHNôS CHRISTMAS PARTY RESERVATION FORM 

Sunday, December 3rd ï 1:00 p.m. ï 3:00 p.m.  --- Admission is FREE!! 

 
Please print name(s) of person(s) attending together: 

 

    ______________________________________________________________________________________ 

 

    ______________________________________________________________________________________ 

 

    ______________________________________________________________________________________ 

 

    ______________________________________________________________________________________ 

 

   _______________________________________________________________________________________ 

 

Name of Driver picking up at 3:00 p.m. 

 

_________________________________________________  Cell Phone _____________________________ 

             Driver is:    relative Å       staff Å         friend  Å       Call-A-Ride  Å 
 

RESERVATIONS WILL BE LIMITED TO 40-45 PEOPLE ONLY! 



SIGMA DELTA LUNCHEON  ï OCTOBER 21ST 

 

 

 

 

Hereôs where the  

 

calories beginé 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

WEST ï CAUGHT BEING SAFE FOR SEPTEMBER 2017 

 

 
 

Immediately Left ï  

L to R:  
David Kendall, James 

Nash, Suzy Morrow, 

Cynthia Jackson, Tommy 

Michael, Debbie Draper, 

Zach Leeker, David Myers, 

Courtney Guenther. 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

     Immediately Above ï L to R:   Valerie Shaw, Curt Pfeiffer, Twana Blue, Dana Thebeau, Rod Goelz, Ralph St. Leger, Becky Crump,  

     Rob Libera, Stacie Waller 

 

   
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

       Immediately Above ï L to R:   Logan Coffman, Mark Grosch,    DRAWING WINNERS ï Immediately Above ï 

       Margi Brightfield, Lisa Cendekowitsch, Travis Nichols, Mark           L ï R:  Becky Crump, Logan Coffman, Ralph St. 

       Becker, Claire Gardiner, Craig Marek, Adam Olivastro                      Leger 

 

 

 

SAFETY IS NO ACCIDENT !!  



EMPLOYEE CHOICE CHALLENGE  

 

Lafayette Industry Development Committee hosted the Employee Choice Challenge on September 21 at 

Tapawingo National Golf Club.   Taking home the Choice Challenge Winning Cup were Suzie Morrowôs 

fans:  Chris Heck, Darren Lucas, John Powell and John Watson.  Congratulations to all the golfers for raising 

important funds for programs benefiting employees of Lafayette.  A special thanks to our Sponsors and Lafayette 

employees who played in the event! 

 

 

 

 

 

    

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

THANK YOU TO EVERYONE!!  


